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      Team 2014-15 

 
          President  

        Mike Nella 
         Secretary 

   Brian McCallum 
        Treasurer         

      Bob Cooper 

 
    Attendance this week 

Total Members            25 

Exempt                       

Apologies            1 

Make-up                                 

Attended            21 

Honorary Member                             

Guests                                                       

Visitors                    15                                               

Partners                        7                                   

              84 %          

 

     Facts & Figures 

Raffle   
   Voula, James,           

Max & John 

         

 

     Heads & Tails   

 Margaret & John M      

 

         Birthdays:   

   Norm Mc    3
rd

 Nov 

 

       Anniversary:   

    

    

   Club Anniversary:  
     

 
 

If you had any we hope            

you had a good day 

 

 

 

 

 

  
         

Meets Monday 

 6 for 6.30pm 

        At  Rotary Hall 

Brownell Crescent, Medina  

 

Visitors always welcome 

      President Mike 

            The Rotary Club of Kwinana     
                               District 9465      Western Australia        
                                       Chartered: 22 April 1971                     

 

                   Coming Events    October  2014                  

                                Vocational Service Month  
 
Nov 2014 
Mon 3rd             Club Meeting        Mike Nella   (thumb)  
Sun 9th               Wellard Village Markets 
Mon 10th           Joint Meeting                Timor Leste 

Sat 15th              Kwinana City Square Markets   
Mon 17th          Club Meeting   BBQ meeting outside 
Mon 24th          Club Meeting   Literacy   Sue Dixon  
 
Dec 2014 
Mon 1st             Club Meeting           
Mon 8th             Club Meeting       Club Elections 
Mon 15th          Club Meeting        Christmas Meeting (TBC) 
Mon 22nd         Club Meeting                                              
Thurs 25

th
       Christmas Lolly Run  

 

 

Attendance Officer:   Greg Williams      9419 5834 

Apologies by Saturday pm please 

 

Great meeting this week, we hosted a group heat of the 4 Way Test Speaking 

Competition, 36 members, partners and visitors attended. 

 

Our meeting was very well organised, President Mike ensured that our club business 

was conducted before dinner and was kept brief.                                                 

Immediately after dinner the 4 Way Test Speakers were called on by PP Genevieve to 

give their presentations. 

The three participants all from CBC Fremantle acquitted themselves very well, our 
adjudicators, PP Chris Oughton, PP Bob Thompson and PP Brian McCallum had the task 
of  evaluating  their  presentations  and  after  deliberating  their  performance             
PP Genevieve proclaimed Paul Jardine-Clarke the winner. 
 
PDG John Iriks gave our visitors a 10 minute thumbnail on what projects and activities  
the Rotary Club of Kwinana are currently pursuing.    
 
A number of members and partners are heading off to Albany this week to take part in 
the Albany Anzac Centennial Celebrations, we wish all a very safe and rewarding trip 
and look forward to hearing all about it on their return.    
 
 

   
 

        

 

 

      

  

    

      

      

 

  
                        

No 16    27th  Oct.  2014 

 

 The Four-Way Test   

        Of things we think, say or do. 

 

1.         Is it the TRUTH? 

 

2.         Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

 

3.        Will it build GOODWILL? 

         and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS 

  

  4.        Will it be BENEFICIAL to                        

 all concerned? 

 

Bulletin  

Rotary International President                        

Gary C.K. Huang 

  

Rotary Club of Taipei             

 Taiwan 



 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                           

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 
  

    

            President   Mike Nella    
                                                            

                                                  President’s Pen   

  
Club Meeting 27

th
  October 2014 

 

                             Group Heat:   4 Way Test Speaking Competition. 

 

President Mike welcomed everyone to our meeting tonight, a special welcome to our 7 

partners, Diane, Gladys, Chris, Colleen, Cathy, Jo and Deryl.  also visitors,  

 

Bob and Voula Terzoudis-Lumsden with son Emmanuel. 

Margaret Hinton and son Lachlan. 

Paul Jardine-Clarke  

John Murray from Fremantle RC  

Jeremy Meredith, English Teacher  from Gilmore College.  

 

President Mike wished to personally thank all of those members and partners who 

generously gave up their entire Saturday to run a very successful Chocolate Wheel and  

Food Van at the 2014 Kwinana Festival.    

 

This coming Sunday 2
nd

 November please support Rotaract  

  

 

 

                     

  

 

 

  
 
  

  
 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

                                  
                                          

  
    

                      
 

                                           

  

 
  

 

 

    

  

You judge a tree by the fruit it bears. 
 

 
 

 

Obstacles are what you see when you take your eyes off your goals   

 

You can’t climb the ladder of success with your hands in your pockets 

 
   

  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      

       Secretary:   PP Brian McCallum   

 

 

  

                               Inward Correspondence 

                                   Nil 

 

  

 

                              Outward Correspondence. 

Nil. 

 

 

 

 
                                                 

Would members please note that any correspondence received or posted by yourself,         
please ensure a copy is forwarded to your Secretary. 

 
 

 

 

Treasurer: PDG Bob Cooper  

 

Bills paid, money in the bank   

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

    

 

       

         

 

 
  

  
The goal of the Global Polio Eradication Initiative is to ensure that no 

child will ever again know the crippling effects of polio. The Global Polio 

Eradication Initiative is the largest public health initiative the world has 

ever known. 

Mission 

World Polio Day, 24 October, is an ideal time to raise public awareness of 

the ravages of polio and garner support for eradication efforts. 

 

October 24, marks the birth of Jonas Salk who 

as the leader of the team that invented a polio vaccine in 1955. 

 

In 1988 Albert Sabin developed an oral polio vaccine. 

This is what we’re using today. 

It has reduced polio worldwide by 99%. 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

 27
th
 October 2014 

 

Re Club service  

 

Up Coming Meetings 

 27
th
 October Genevieve Four Way Test 

 29
th
 October away trip to Albany 

 3
rd

 November Mike Nella 

 10
th
 November Joint Meeting with Byford & Districts 

 

 

1. Club busy bees are been arranged and team leaders will ask for help please 

assist them to get work done. New list is on wall 

2. 10
th
 November combined meeting with the Byford & District club I can then 

give our presentation on the trip and cop all the fines (Don’t let the truth get in 

the way)  

3. 17
th
 November once the weather warms up we will have an outside meeting, 

we have the tables and chairs, with a bit of brick paving we can set up the 

BBQ with Pam supplying  Sausages, Chops, Salads and Sweets and we cook 

our own 

4. Club elections are fast approaching (December) please think about the 

positions available, and be aware there may be a tap on the shoulder if all 

positions are not filled 

 

 

 

Re: International 

The international Committee has carried out the following 

 Reports of the trip are almost ready to be sent off to Foundation budget was 

USD $39,049.00 and bugger we spent $39,049.00 we can’t now give any back 

to foundation  

 Preparing a power point presentation on Timor-Leste enabling updates to be 

given to all clubs concerned 

 Guest Speaker Albany Port Wednesday 29
th
 October 2014 

 

 

  

 

 
  

  

 

 

       President Elect 2014/15                   Max Bird   

  

Rotary Club of Kwinana; Club Service Director   

Kwinana Rotary Club International Manager 

Project Manager for RAWCS 21-2011-12 project 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

      

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Projects Director 

      PP Ian Critchley 

   PP Bob Thompson 

     Foundation Dir. 

PP Genevieve Carr 

     Vocational    
  

   PDG John Iriks 

     Community   

   

 

         

 

    

  

 

  

  

Project Director’s Report.   
  

The next Wellard Village Markets will be next  held on       

Sunday 9
th

 November.  

 

City Square Markets are progressing nicely, traffic management 

plan complete and signed off by COK. Working with local traders 

and planning sites. The first Market Day will be Saturday 15
th

 

November.  

 

Kwinana Festival  held last Saturday was a great success both with 

the Chocolate Wheel and our Food Van performing well. There 

were loads of other food vendors both community groups and 

professionals, however there was seemed to be enough business so 

that everybody had a good day.   

 

Heat of Four-Way Test Speech Contest were held on Mon 27 

October at our club meeting. Very good turnout 36 people in 

attendance. Very professionally run by PP Genevieve and 3 

adjudicators from our club members. 

 

Rotaract ‘Bowl for Head Space’  Sunday 29
th

 October 2014  

See flyer above.   

 

Lorraine has two young people to attend RYPEN   which    will 

begin on Friday October 24
th

      
 

Plans to have at least 5 restaurant meetings during 2014/15      

Next one scheduled for February 9
th

 2015.      

        

 

Andy Valk Trust:   

So far 8 applications have been received from Gilmore College for 

next year’s allocations, these have now been assessed, interviews 

are being conducted  with the last being held this Thursday 30
th

  

     

 

Club elections will be held on Monday 8
th

 December 2014.  

 

Visit your club webpage.  
http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx?accountid=8106    

or type Kwinana Rotary Club into ‘Google’   
  

  
 

 

  

 

  

    PE  Max Bird 

     International    

   Lorraine Lucas 

         Youth      

  

      PP John Brennan  

           Membership 

PP Chris Oughton 

Public Relations Dir.  

  

http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx?accountid=8106


 

 

 

 

 

 

                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    Group Heat of the 4 Way Test Speaking Competition  

              Held Monday 27th October at  Rotary Club of Kwinana  

What is the Four Way Test? 

 

The Four-Way Test was conceived in 1932 at the height of the Great Depression by Herbert J Taylor, 

a Chicago Rotarian who later became President of Rotary International during its 50
th

 Anniversary 

Year (1954/55).  In 1932 he joined a company which was on the verge of bankruptcy, with a view of 

reviving the troubled firm.  Rotarian Taylor single-mindedly searched for a yardstick of ethics that 

the workers at his company could use. 

 

He hit on a 24 word statement which asked four questions and which became known as the Four-

Way Test of the things we think, say or do. 

 

The four questions were: 

 

1. Is it the TRUTH? 

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

 

As a result of his workers applying this test to everything they thought, said or did, a climate of trust 

and goodwill developed amongst dealers, customers and employees which changed the business 

prospects of the company. 

 

In 1943, Rotary International adopted the Four-Way Test as parts of its Vocational Service program.  

Today it is considered to be a vital element in all avenues of Rotary Service. 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

     

  

 

 

 

 

 

Emmanuel Terzoudis-Lumsden   Paul Jardine-Clarke        Lachlan Hinton  

All three boys are currently attending Christian Brothers College, Fremantle 

To learn more about CBC Fremantle      http://web.cbcfremantle.wa.edu.au/view    

 

 

 

http://web.cbcfremantle.wa.edu.au/view


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Lachlan Hinton 

Lachlan is currently in Year 10 at CBC Fremantle.  His interests                                     include 

football and acting (recently took part in a school production of Lord of the Flies.)                         

Also of note is that approximately two years ago Lachlan spent ten months living                    and 

studying in Holland! 

 

The topic of Lachlan’s speech is “Children in war zones”. 

 

Paul Jardine-Clarke 

Paul is a Year 10 student at CBC Fremantle.  His interests include AFL football,                           

cricket, and model railways.  Born in Australia to British parents, Paul and his                                   

family moved back to the UK while he was an infant, then returned to Australia                          

when he was four years old. 

 

Paul’s topic:  “How computer technology has changed the world” 

 

Emmanuel Terzoudis-Lumsden 

Emmanuel is in Year 10 at CBC Fremantle.  His interests include music, sports,                       

philosophy and psychology. 

 

Emmanuel’s topic:  “Social expectations” 

 

 

The winner as adjudged  by our adjudicators was Paul Jardine-Clarke,                                                      

all three participants were commended for their presentations.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
PP Genevieve Carr, President Mike Nella, Emmanuel Terzoudis-Lumsden, Paul Jardine-Clarke, Lachlan Hinton  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            The ‘Adjudicators’ PP Chris Oughton, PP Bob Thompson and PP Brian McCallum 



                              

     

                 Fine Session                 Sergeant  PP John Wallhead  

  

  

 Sam C:    Copped another fine for talking during meeting proceedings. 

 

Mike N:    For admitting that he cannot do 2 things at once. 

 

Sam:         Wanting to kiss as many ladies as he can. 

 

Michael M:    That’s a ‘you beaut’ trailer you have. 

 

James:      Fussing around like a ‘Mother Hen’  

 

Chris O:    Fined for the ‘Socks’ he was wearing, also for trying to throw a ‘Tea Bag’ 

over his shoulder into the bin.   

 

James:     Proving that he ‘Can’t count’  

 

John Iriks:   During his very good presentation on what our club is currently up to 

couldn’t help himself, had to plug the   BEDIGO BANK  

 

Stephen C fined Mike N:    Stephen when in our food van and  confronted by the City 

of Kwinana  health inspector last Saturday and was asked “who is in charge’ had no 

hesitation in pointing to President Mike who just happened to be outside looking in.   

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

   

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

  

  

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

                                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Rotary helped put polio eradication on center stage on the day                                                      
best known for rallying support to finish the job –                                                                         
World Polio Day,  24 October. 

A special Livestream presentation  –  World Polio Day: Making History – showcased the 
progress of the Global Polio Eradication Initiative. Co-hosted by Rotary and the 
Northwestern University Center for Global Health, the 60-minute program took place 
before a live audience at the John Hughes Auditorium on Northwestern’s Chicago 
campus and streamed online to viewers worldwide. 

RI President Ron Burton kicked off the event by noting that Rotary began immunizing 
millions of children against polio in the 1970s, first in the Philippines and then in other 
high-risk countries. 

“Polio rates in those countries plummeted,” Burton said. “As a result, in 1988, Rotary, 
the World Health Organization [WHO], UNICEF, and the US Centers for Disease Control 
and Prevention came together to launch the Global Polio Eradication Initiative.  More 
recently, the initiative has benefited from the tremendous                                                            
support of the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation . . . .                                                                       
It is so very important to finish the job.” 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Makeup opportunities  

 

             Rockingham:   Monday         6pm for 6.30   Ocean Clipper Inn 

             Palm beach:    Wednesday    6pm for 6.30   Ocean Clipper Inn  

             Cockburn    Thursday   7.15am for 7.30   Cockburn Seniors Centre 

 Fremantle         Wednesday       6pm for 6.30                 Villa Roma 9 High Street Fremantle 

   

                   Rotary Club of Kwinana Inc            
Contributions welcome:   eblogg@bigpond.com 

 

Finding one of her students making faces at others on the playground, Ms. Smith stopped to gently 

reprimand the child. Smiling sweetly, the Sunday school teacher said, "Johnny, when I was a little 

girl, I was told if that I made ugly faces, it would freeze and I would stay like that." Little Johnny 

looked up and replied, "Well, Ms Smith, you can't say you weren't warned." 

 

A new teacher was trying to make use of her psychology courses. She started her class by saying, 

"Everyone who thinks they're stupid, stand up!" After a few seconds, Little Johnny stood up. The 

teacher said, "Do you think you're stupid, Little Johnny?" "No, ma'am, but I hate to see you standing 

there all by yourself!" 

 

A woman has the last word in any argument. Anything a man says after that is the beginning of a 

new argument. 

 

Five Important Qualities  

1. It's important to have a woman, who helps at home, who cooks from time to time, cleans up and 

has a job. 

2. It's important to have a woman, who can make you laugh.  

3. It's important to have a woman, who you can trust and who doesn't lie to you.  

4. It's important to have a woman, who is good in bed and who likes to be with you. 

5. It's very, very important that these four women do not know each other. 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

  

 Two hunters are out in the woods when one of them collapses. He doesn't seem to be breathing and 

his eyes are glazed. The other guy whips out his phone and calls the emergency services. He gasps, 

"My friend is dead! What can I do?" The operator says "Calm down. I can help. First, let's make sure 

he's dead." There is a silence, then a gun shot is heard. Back on the phone, the guy says "OK, now 

what?"  

 

A vicious looking  dog lays in the yard and an old man in overalls sits on the veranda                        

"Excuse me, sir, but does your dog bite?" a jogger asks.                                                                        

The old man looks over his newspaper and replies, "Nope."                                                                   

As soon as the jogger enters the yard, the dog begins snarling and growling, and then attacks the 

jogger's legs. As the jogger flails around in the yard, he yells, "I thought you said your dog didn't 

bite!" The old man mutters, "It isn’t my dog." 

 

I'm going to watch my wedding video later "backwards". I love the end bit when she takes the ring 

off, goes back down the aisle and jumps in the car. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:eblogg@bigpond.com

